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Carter Williams

From: Chisholm, Kyle W <Kyle.Chisholm@WashoeSchools.net>
Sent: Friday, February 14, 2025 2:41 PM
To: Carter Williams
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Current Development Projects Submitted January 27, 2025

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Hi Carter, 

Sorry for the delay but wanted to provide a brief comment on the Starbucks Booth Street project listed 
below (LDC25-00042).  It goes without saying that this Starbucks location would be a huge draw to both 
Reno High School students and staff as it would provide a convenient food and beverage service to the 
area for Reno HS.  Although pedestrian activity from Reno HS to the project site will undoubtedly 
increase, the site’s proximity to Foster Drive/Booth Street intersection reduces pedestrian safety 
concerns since it is fully signalized with striped ped crossings.  It seems most Reno HS staff and students 
would utilize this intersection and related sidewalk infrastructure to access the project site due to the 
location of most Reno HS parking lots.  However, Reno HS also has another parking lot located roughly 
560 feet north of the intersection where it seems likely that people may want to cross Booth Street rather 
than walking south to the intersection.  Our suggestion is to work with Reno City Engineering and the 
Applicant’s traffic consultant to analyze whether a mid-block pedestrian crossing would be suitable 
across Booth Street adjacent to our north parking lot and whether this crossing may help to help alleviate 
any potential future incidents. 

Thanks for your consideration, please let me know if you have any questions. 

Kyle Chisholm 
School Property Planning Manager

WCSD – Capital Projects
Office: 775-789-3810
www.washoeschools.net

From: City of Reno <webmaster@reno.gov>  
Sent: Friday, January 31, 2025 1:46 PM 
To: Chisholm, Kyle W <Kyle.Chisholm@WashoeSchools.net> 

Review and submit comme nt regarding projects submitted to City of Reno 
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Subject: [EXTERNAL] Current Development Projects Submitted January 27, 2025 
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